
 

 

Resolution 

The Corporation of the 
Town of Cobourg 

1 

 Town of Cobourg 
 55 King Street West,  
 Cobourg, ON, K9A 2M2 
 clerk@cobourg.ca 
Sent via email  
 September 27, 2024 
 
Please be advised that the Town of Cobourg Council, at its meeting held on September 
25, 2024, passed the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS the increased importation and use of non-Original Equipment Manufacturer 
(OEM) aftermarket batteries is presenting a significant increase in fire and explosion, 
putting citizens and responding personnel in danger; and 
WHEREAS these aftermarket batteries are not Underwriter Laboratories of Canada 
(ULC) certified but can be imported into Canada without any associated regulations; and 
WHEREAS unlicensed persons and locations can store and modify lithium-ion batteries 
in our communities without regulations, providing dangerous conditions within a 
community and charging these batteries within the home or multi-unit dwellings can result 
in larger fires with grave results; and 
WHEREAS as Canada becomes more aware of Green Energy solutions, these batteries 
are used more often, increasing the danger to our communities. 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Cobourg supports the 
resolution from the from Municipality of Wawa regarding regulations for the importation of 
safe use of lithium-ion batteries; and  
FURTHER THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Cobourg does hereby 
support the Ontario Fire Marshal’s program to educate citizens on the danger associated 
with lithium-ion batteries and encourage every municipality to actively promote safe 
practices for the use of lithium-ion batteries; and 
FURTHER THAT Council does hereby call upon all levels of government to enact 
regulations for the importation, sale, storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified 
lithium-ion batteries and that this resolution be shared with the Township of Otonabee-
South Monaghan, the Ontario Municipal Fire Prevention Officers Association and all 
Ontario Municipalities. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Kristina Lepik 
Deputy Clerk/Manager, Legislative Services 

mailto:clerk@cobourg.ca

